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The United States condemns, in the strongest possible terms, the November 5
kidnapping of students and staff from the Presbyterian Secondary School of
Nkwen near Bamenda, Cameroon. We call for the immediate and safe return of
these students and staff to their families. The United States expresses grave
concern over the burgeoning Anglophone Crisis in Cameroon’s Northwest and
Southwest regions. We urge an immediate halt to the indiscriminate targeting
of civilians and burning of houses by Cameroonian government forces and to
attacks perpetrated by both Anglophone separatists against security forces
and civilians. The systematic intimidation based on ethnic and religious
affiliation, including in Yaoundé and Douala, must stop. In memory of
American missionary Charles Wesco and all others who have lost their lives in
the Anglophone Crisis, we urge all sides to end the violence and enter into
broad-based reconciliatory dialogue without preconditions.
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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Secretary Michael R. Pompeo spoke by phone today with Danish Foreign Minister
Anders Samuelsen. They discussed Denmark’s public announcement of an arrest
related to an Iranian plot to assassinate members of an Iranian dissident
group living in Denmark. They also discussed the importance of strong
collective EU action to hold Iran accountable for its continued use of
terrorism on European soil. Secretary Pompeo praised Denmark’s swift and
strong response and reiterated that the U.S. maximum pressure campaign
against Iran is in response to this type of abhorrent behavior from the
Iranian regime. Secretary Pompeo stressed that the United States stands with
our European allies and partners in addressing the threat of the Iranian
regime’s support for terrorism.
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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Secretary Michael R. Pompeo spoke today with Canadian Foreign Minister
Chrystia Freeland. The Secretary and the Foreign Minister discussed a number
of global and bilateral issues. The Secretary and the Foreign Minister agreed
on the importance of ascertaining all of the facts in the murder of Jamal
Khashoggi and holding all of those involved accountable. They also discussed
Iran sanctions, the situation in Nicaragua, and the U.S.-Mexico-Canada
Agreement.
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The U.S. Department of State and the U.S. Department of Defense today
announced that the second U.S.-China Diplomatic and Security Dialogue (D&SD)
will be held in Washington on November 9, 2018.

Secretary of State Michael R. Pompeo and Secretary of Defense James N. Mattis
will host Chinese Politburo Member and Director of the Office of Foreign
Affairs of the Communist Party of China Yang Jiechi and Minister of National
Defense General Wei Fenghe for the Dialogue, along with members of the U.S.
delegation and Chinese counterparts.

President Donald J. Trump and President Xi Jinping launched this framework
for negotiation in Mar-a-Lago in 2017 to expand areas of cooperation while
narrowing differences on key diplomatic and security issues.

A Notice to the Press with information on times, press events, and other
logistical details will follow.
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Secretary Pompeo will travel to New York City with Special Representative for
North Korea Stephen Biegun to meet with DPRK Vice Chairman of the Central
Committee Kim Yong Chol on November 8. The Secretary and Vice Chairman Kim
will discuss making progress on all four pillars of the Singapore Summit
joint statement, including achieving the final, fully verified
denuclearization of the DPRK.
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